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December 15, 2014 

 

Andy McKean 

Founder and President Emeritus 

The Liberty Day Institute 

3443 South Galena Street, Suite 120 

Denver, Colorado 80231 

 

Dear Mr. McKean: 

 

On behalf of the State of Colorado, it is my distinct pleasure to support the Liberty Day Institute 

in its efforts to increase civic literacy among the young people of our State. 

 

Today marks the 223
rd

 anniversary of the date when the Bill of Rights was ratified, and as such, 

it provides a fitting moment to learn and reflect on the cherished rights and duties embodied in 

the first ten amendments to the United States Constitution. By encouraging students to not only 

better understand this important document, but to also share and discuss it with their friends and 

family members, you are helping to plant the seeds of civic engagement in the next generation. 

 

Once again, I thank you for everything you do to help educate and empower young people. You 

have my best wishes now, and in the years to come. Keep up the good work! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

John W. Hickenlooper 

Governor 
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John Hickenlooper 

Governor 


